
John Templon 
BuzzFeed News 
111 E 18th Street 
New York, NY 10003 
john.templon@buzzfeed.com 
646-214-7158

U.S. Immigration and Customs Enforcement 
Office of the Principal Legal Advisor 
U.S. Department of Homeland Security 
500 12th Street, S.W., Mail Stop 5900 
Washington, D.C. 20536-5900 
GILDFOIAAppeals@ice.dhs.gov  

To Whom It May Concern, 

I am writing to you today to appeal the response to my FOIA request 2019-ICFO-02002, which 
requested copies of the code implementing the Risk Classification Assessment (RCA), which 
was filed on August 1, 2018. [Please see the attached ​Original Request​.] 

On June 23, 2019 I received a response from ICE FOIA Officer Catrina M. Pavlik-Keenan that 
stated that the records I requested were publicly available and directed me to two URLs where I 
would be able to find the information. [Please see the attached ​Response​.] 

Unfortunately, the URLs in that response are not publicly accessible, and thus I am unable to 
access the information that was to be provided to me through the FOIA request. When I click on 
the URLs I receive a notice that the site cannot be reached. I assume because these 
documents are actually contained on internal ICE server (insight.ice.dhs.gov). 

I have contacted ICE about the mistake, but have not heard anything since their initial response 
and am thus appealing on the grounds that they have erroneously responded that the 
information is publicly available and failed to conduct a comprehensive search. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

-John Templon

Exhibit L

Case 1:19-cv-03295   Document 1-12   Filed 10/31/19   Page 1 of 1

mailto:john.templon@buzzfeed.com
mailto:GILDFOIAAppeals@ice.dhs.gov



